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School Attendance Update 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is really important that your child attends school every day. If they are feeling a little unwell and 
have a cough or a cold please send them into school. If they continue to feel unwell we will contact 
you and ask you to collect them.  
 
Miss Whalley is unable to authorise any holidays during term time. If your child has more than 10 
sessions (5 days off school) then each parent will receive a fine of £60 each for each child.  

Eid Mubarak 
 
We hope you all had a wonderful time celebrating 
Eid with your family and friends over the holidays.  
 
Before the holidays, three of our Year 6 children 
visited our link school, Spindle Point, to share with 
them the importance of Ramadan and Eid. We 
were extremely proud of how they presented 
themselves and the passion they showed.  
 
We would like to say a big thank you to those 
families who donated items for our Eid hampers. 
The children delivered these to nominated people 
within our community and really brought some 
happiness and cheer to our local residents. 

                

Half Termly Attendance Award 
 
Well done to 5L who won the half termly attendance 
award last half term. They will get to visit the park in the 
next few weeks.   
Who is going to win the best class attendance for the 
first half of the summer term? 

Spring Term Attendance 

95.6% 

Spring Term visits and visitors 
 

During the spring term several classes went on 
visits to learn more about topics they are 
covering in class. Y3 visited Grosvenor Museum 
to learn more about the Romans, Y2 visited 
Smithills Hall to find out more about local 
Tudor buildings and Y6 went to Crucial Crew 
where they gathered information on staying 
safe in different places.  
 
We also had visitors into school. Several year 
groups enjoyed meeting different Birds of Prey, 
particularly Flint a Southern White faced Owl.  
 
Year 2 and 6 had a visit from Mini First Aid. 
Year 6 learnt how to do CPR and give first aid 
for minor injuries.  
 

   



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Term Diary Dates 
Summer Term 2024 

Mon – Fri 15th April-26th April Y5 Swimming 

Monday 22nd April Y1-Y5 Parents Evening 

Friday 26th April Y5/6 Coffee & Cake 

Thursday 2nd May Rec Smithills Farm 

Monday 6th May School closed Bank Holiday.  

Tuesday 14th May Y5 Southport 

Half term holiday – school closes on Friday 24th May and reopens on Monday 3rd June. 

Tuesday 4th June    Y2P Bolton Schools ICT 

Wednesday 5th June Y2T Bolton Schools ICT 

Wednesday  19th June Choir Performance Victoria Hall 

Fri - Sunday 28th – 30th June PGL 

Wednesday 3rd July Y6 transition day to High School 

Thursday 4th July Y3 School Linking Spindle Point 

Saturday  6th July  Summer Fair 

Monday 8th July Y5 School Linking Eagley.  

School closes for the summer holidays Friday 19th July and reopens Monday 2nd September 

 
Please note all dates may be subject to change for unforeseen reasons.  

Please remember that if you have any concern regarding your child, no matter how small, please get in touch. We are 

always keen to ensure that all our pupils are happy and settled in school. If you or your family needs support, advice or 

information please visit www.bolton.gov.uk/fis 

 

 

Summer Fair – save the date! 
 
We are starting to plan for our annual summer fair which will take place on Saturday 6th July from 
10.30 a.m.  We have lots of activities on offer, including the usual games, food and drink and 
competitions. Stalls are available for hire at a cost of £30.00. If you know anyone who would like to run 
their own stall then please ask them to contact the office. 
 
We would like to thank you for your ongoing support with this community event. 

                                   

 

 

Goodbye & Congratulations 
 

We would like to say goodbye to Mrs Patel from 
Nursery 3’s who left at the end of the spring term.  
We would like to thank her for all her hard work 
and dedication during her time at Sunning Hill and 
wish her all the very best for the future. 
 
Congratulation to Miss Waris, who gave birth to a 
baby boy in March and Miss Amla who gave birth 
to a baby girl in April. We hope you enjoy 
spending precious time with them during your 
maternity leave.  

 
                                                           

Parent Workshops 
 

During the summer term we are providing 
different workshops to support our parents. 
 

 An ESOL conversation café and family 
learning.   

 Talk changes - A workshop to support 
parents with positive mental health and 
wellbeing.  
 

If you require any further information please 
speak to the school office. 
 

http://www.bolton.gov.uk/fis

